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July 17, 2012

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits two proposed ordinances that will implement the framework for public engagement with King County’s unincorporated area residents established by the Council in Ordinance 17139.
The first proposed ordinance sets forth the boundaries of seven unincorporated Community Service Areas (CSA) that together cover all of unincorporated King County. These Community Service Areas were developed with the participation of unincorporated area residents and after taking into consideration demographics, natural features, and existing political, administrative and community boundaries.

Under Ordinance 17139, within each of the seven CSA the County will host public meetings at least once each year in collaboration with the County Councilmember representing that area. The County will also form Interbranch teams that will develop an annual work program for each CSA and identify points of contact for residents. The CSA program will enable the County to identify and engage with community based organizations, and to provide regular opportunities for those organizations – and all residents - to meet with King County elected officials and senior management.
King County staff hosted six community meetings and workshops with unincorporated area residents and community organizations to gain their perspectives on the proposed CSA boundaries.  

The second proposed ordinance amends several sections of the King County Code by deleting or changing references to unincorporated area councils’ representation on various County advisory bodies. Additionally, it amends several sections of the Code that require notifications to unincorporated area councils of certain proposed actions. The intent of these changes is to ensure continued representation for unincorporated area residents without limiting it to specific organizations.

Finally, I am enclosing a copy of an Executive Order repealing Executive Order PRE 7-1 (AEO), which had established the Citizen Participation Initiative for unincorporated King County. I took this step in light of the Council’s passage of a new, more extensive framework for unincorporated area engagement. I recommend that the Council take the additional step of rescinding the various Council motions approving and formally recognizing unincorporated area councils under the Citizen Participation Initiative.  

Together these initiatives reflect King County’s Strategic Plan Goals of increasing access to King County services and information and broadening public awareness of what King County does.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. I look forward to working with the Council to strengthen public engagement in King County’s unincorporated areas.  

If you have any questions about the Community Service Area boundaries, please feel free to contact Alan Painter, Manager of the Community Service Area Program in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8734.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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